TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 21st March 2018 
7.15pm in the Parish Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford
Pat Fulford
Jim Hall
John Ling
Doreen Lloyd
Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Acting Secretary)
In Attendance
David Kempson
1. Apologies

David Laming
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of Ordinary Meeting on 21st February 2018  

Proposed Jim Hall:  Seconded Todd Canton
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to Report

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Mother and Toddlers

Nothing to Report.

Parish Council
    
Nothing to Report.

Friends of Tewin


JH confirmed that the Classic Cars Show was scheduled for 19th August.

Maypole Dancing 4th May.

THACS

JH advised that Open Gardens Day was planned for 20th May.

SCREEN ON THE GREEN

The recent screening of ‘The Merchant of Venice’ attracted a number of visitors and made a small profit of £20.45.  Previous screenings of ‘Bicycle Thieves’ was attended by 46 people, with 40 watching ‘Rebel Without a Cause’. 

The next film, ‘Hidden Figures’, is to be shown on 16th April.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
      The shower tray in the Caretaker’s flat was leaking and had to be resealed.

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

KSP reported that he had given feedback to Paul and Diane Hagger following the Committee’s views and advised that they were not happy with the preferred neutral colour scheme.  It was agreed to go ahead with the chosen scheme, with the option of adding colour later if felt necessary.

It was agreed that if it was decided that help was needed with the decorating, TC would send an e-mail to his Jumble Sale volunteers to ask them to volunteer.


TC

Fund Raising and Publicity
     
Book Sale.  

LC confirmed that all was in hand for the forthcoming Book Sale on 7th April.

Jumble Sale.  

TC confirmed that the initial takings at the Spring Jumble Sale amounted to £3,521.39.

He also advised that two large marquees had been rented from the Boy Scouts for the Jumble Sale and were erected by village volunteers.  It had originally been muted that the Hall would buy these for future use but it has since been decided not to buy the marquee but instead to purchase the Six-framed Tent at a cost of £85.  TC reported that the Scouts also had another for sale so he intended to take a team along to look at it and if it was considered worthwhile, will offer to pay £65.

In addition, he advised that he would like to buy some ball bungees for the six-framed tent and some leg weight bags at a cost of approximately £50.  The Committee agreed to this purchase.










TC

New Year’s Eve

JH reported that following the success of the last event, Joanne and Malcolm Allen had confirmed that this would be repeated this year.

Village Fete

It was confirmed that following a request for organisers in the Tewin Magazine there had been no response so it appeared there would be no Fete this year.  (However, since the meeting, the Proprietors of the ‘Rose & Crown’, Sean and Martine, had offered to organise the Fete and have subsequently called a meeting to discuss this).



 
Insurance
   
GW advised that having spoken to Peter Burleigh, no immediate action was necessary.





      Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report
   
GW gave details of the Hall’s funds, including funds reserved.  He also advised that the allocation of funds for the refurbishment of the Parish Room was £513.96 under budget due to the work being carried out internally by KSP and JH.

He also gave details of unallocated funds and working funds.

GW also advised that following the last meeting he was working on an investment proposal, which would be put before the Committee and the Trustees.   Since it was not possible to know what changes would happen in the future, he proposed to make allowance for any future downturn and was working on a draft, which would be submitted to the Committee at a later date.







GW
6. 
Supporters Club    






The draw for March 2018

1st    Geoff Whitbourn, Burnham Green Road (No. 91) - £59

2nd   Linda Gilley, Godfries Close (No. 158) - £35

3rd    John Ansell, Grass Warren (No. 18) - £12
3rd    Ian Clements, Orchard Road (No. 162) - £12
7. 
Rentals

PF advised that apart from other rentals, we expect to receive around £2,000 for the hire of the Parish Room.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

Cleaning

Questions were asked about cleaning the kitchen sinks and also the heating for the Over 50s.











KSP

Village Hall Network Meeting

Details were given of the meeting planned for 27th March.

Airfield Petition

KSP advised that objections had been registered details and were on the website.  It was not known whether we were going to be advised of future plans.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
The AGM is to be held on Wednesday, 18th April 2018, 7.30pm in the Parish Room.  This will be followed by the normal April Committee Meeting.


